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Mr. President,
Finland wishes to thank the Lao PDR for the national report and its presentation today. 
Finland recommends that the Lao PDR ratifies the remaining international Human Rights conventions and continues without delay to harmonize its national legislation with the Lao PDR's international obligations under the respective human rights conventions, and implement them in policy and practice, and strengthens its legal complaints system to ensure that most vulnerable groups have effective access to justice. 
Finland recommends that the Lao PDR fully implements its international obligations to ensure the protection of human rights defenders and other civil society actors while exercising their human rights, including the freedoms of expression, association and assembly, and removes all restrictions in law and practice which infringe upon their work. The Government of the Lao PDR should establish without delay, a new, independent commission to undertake an impartial and thorough investigation into the enforced disappearance of Sombath Somphone.

******
Finland appreciates the measures the Lao PDR has taken in promoting human rights. However, more progress is needed with respect to the human rights of the most vulnerable groups, like women, children, and ethnic groups.

Civil society and human rights organizations have been put under serious strain after the enforced disappearance of civil society activist Sombath Somphone in 2012. NGO's and human rights defenders play an instrumental role in development of an inclusive, just and equitable society. It is very important that they can carry their work without fear of legal or other sanctions. 
